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~ub.iect: Recommendation 2001-1, High Level Waste Management at the Savannah
River Site . . - . - _. .

Dear Chairman Conway:

The Economic Development Partnership has, for the past several years, commented on
matters affecting the safe operation and long-term viability of the Department of
Energy's Savannah River Site (SRS). Our interests include (1) using SRS capabilities to
support new defense and energy programs and (2) advocating the expeditious
stabil ization, storage,disposition_.orcJean~p.ofwa~tes.~nd~l1y-i~onJ;ner:tt.al:daIVag~ .. ,'.
resultingJromcQlcl-.\Var production:acti~i.ti~s:. :'. ,.: ';:' "" '. . .. ,. : . , ." . . .. '.,' - _. , . - ;: .. ':::::

Y~~r sU~.i~~t: r~co~~end~tio~~isc~~~~rn~~\vi~h: th~ri,ost si~~ificant ~aste stabili~ation .
and disposition activity at SRS. We concur with the generally held view that the
approximately 34 million gallons of high level liquid waste stored in underground tanks
represent the greatest potential for risk to the offsite population and damage to the
environment. Because these wastes are contained in aging tanks (some approaching 50
years) and because the tanks are near or in the water table, we have long advocated the
expeditious removal of wastes from the tanks and placement into the significantly more
stable vitrified form. It is in this context that we offer comments on the four actions
contained in your recommendation.

We appreciate and support your call for DOE diligence in addressing the worsening
condition of the SRS tank farms and your specific recommendation to accelerate the
schedule for operation of a salt processing facility. We further believe that additional
funding and management attention must be directed to the total integrated high level
waste system if tanks are to emptied at the earliest possible date.

We are concerned 'and do not agree -with other portions ofyour recommendations that
could serve to slow down .current programs to :removeand vitrify :sluqge \\f.~stes. SRS
currently has the ability to vitrity sludge wastes in DWPF.Sludge wastes represent' about
ten· p,ercent·of the.~aste yolume. p'ut;col,1s~i!ute over 50 percent of the radioactive hazard
asmeasured'in curies... We. believe. that· t,he. faste~.t ~~d sure~t,,:ay: to redlice public
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health risks and environmental hazards at SRS is to place sludge wastes in the safe
vitrified form at the earliest possible time.

• We specifically do not concur with recommendation No.4 that would decrease
contractor incentives for near-term DWPF production. On the contrary, we believe
that the incentive structure should be revised to assure that the DWPF facility runs at
capacity.

• Recommendations to restrict use of tanks (Recommendation No. I - Tank 6, and
possibly Recommendation No.3 in restoring operating margin) will also serve to
reduce the removal of sludge wastes from tanks for vitrification. Your report notes
that tank farm space must be carefully managed in order to support removal of sludge
wastes from tanks and for DWPF sludge-only processing. Any reduction in tank farm

'-- ~\)rking vvlumc will· impact-BWPF\)jii:rati\mspcnding-opcmtion-ofthe-ne\v~the.salt·: . '~.--' .... _,.~...
processing facility. We believe that using tank 6 (and other similar tanks) for recycle
water is an acceptable risk tradeoff for achieving the removal and vitrification of high
activity sludge wastes.

• While your recommendation specifically addresses tank 6, it could also be implied to
recommend that the liquid levels be reduced to helow known leak sites in all SRS
tanks. This action would have a serious impact on SRS tank farm operations.

We appreciate the past diligence of your Board in addressing the expeditious and sate
stabilization, storage and disposal of defense materials at SRS. Thank you for the
opportunity to comment on this important recommendation.

..~~
--_. Fred E. Humes

cc: Dr. Carolyn L. Huntoon, Acting Assistant Secretary for Environmental Management
Mr. Greg Rudy, Manager, Savannah River Operations Office


